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March 10, 2006
 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Jeff Baker, Elena Cole, Karen Halliday, Judy Hanson, Pam Luster, Amber Machamer, 

Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Kevin Ankoviak, Neal Ely, Bob Kratochvil, Philip Manwell, Birgitte Ryslinge
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of February 24, 2006 as written.  

Motion:
To approve the minutes of February 24, 2006 as written.


MSC:
E. Cole/S. Rodriguez



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA
Mr. Sato noted the Distance Education issue and timeline will be discussed under the DEMC report.      
4.
FTES REPORT – Don Milanese
Mr. Milanese provided a handout and reported concern about the 449 WSCH/FTEF number.  The hope was it would improve since the last report.  It is unclear at this time what the cause of this is.  The SWOXSEN report has been reviewed and one error has been found.  It was suggested that Division V data may not be being reported.  By the next meeting it is hoped more information will be known as to what is contributing to the discrepancies.  FTEF is approximately 2601 (does not include non-credit).  Chabot is currently at 457 WSCH/FTEF.          
5.
DEMC REPORT – Michael Sato
A handout was provided.  Both colleges were funded based on 16,330 total FTES for 2005-06.  Chabot projected 10,313 FTES but ended with 10,040.  They were funded originally on 10,627 FTES.  LPC was funded on 6,070; the projection was approximately 6,200 FTES.  It was noted the current LPC total FTES is approximately 6166, which includes non-credit of approximately 160 FTES; this is short of the projected 6200.  Mr. Milanese noted NGR have not been accounted for as of yet, and Ms. Rodriguez is researching all areas to make sure everything that can be counted is.  Also, there appears to be a repeat problem for fall 2005, which might be contributing to the lower number.  Mr. Milanese reminded everyone that due to the recent audit findings, a small amount of FTES had to be deducted.  As of now, LPC is approximately 36 FTES off of target.  President Halliday noted this information should be forwarded to the DEMC in a few weeks depending upon the reconciliation of NGR’s.  She indicated she will contact Joel Kinnamon.  
There was a brief discussion on how each college receives its funding.  President Halliday provided some general insight and noted our District tends to be very conservative.  The question arose as to whether or not LPC would be penalized for over-claiming.  President Halliday reported it is not so much an issue of getting penalized by the state, but rather that we don’t go below base.  Concern is that we are growing but don’t get full funding for the students.  President Halliday indicated this issue requires careful planning, with accurate projections, and data. The hope is that the formula for state funding will change, which will allow the colleges to get more funding per student.  
Mr. Milanese spoke briefly about the Distance Education lab contact hour issue.  The need is to determine how best to harvest the lab contact hours for programs that have a lab component 
attached.  Currently we are not collecting the extra hours, which is affecting WSCH.  Ron Taylor (Chabot) will be attending a conference/workshop on this issue.  Ultimately, this is not just a local issue but statewide.  The hope is that we will make appropriate changes and implement a process 
between now and the end of May by which to collect these hours.  The courses are in the schedule and need to be accounted for.  The question arose as to whether or not there is a method to collect all of the hours to date for this year and count them.  Mr. Milanese and Ms. Rodriguez noted that whatever process is determined; it will have to follow state guidelines, and be reflected like a regular census course.  It is an issue of how we show the validity of asynchronous instruction in labs.   It was noted there are audit concerns to keep in mind.  
Mr. Sato inquired if a timeline has been determined to be able to know ahead of time what the FTEF allocation will be prior to the Discipline Plans.  Is it available in early fall?  President Halliday noted this is an issue this committee has been struggling with; how to best obtain accurate information and data, both current and historical.  
6.  
ALLOCATION AND TARGET SETTING – Michael Sato 

A.  Demographic Forecasts



A draft document proposing considerations and processes for developing FTEF allocations, but not WSCH/FTEF targets was distributed.  A brief discussion ensued and feedback was provided.  The proposed guidelines for determining discipline and cluster-level allocations and targets are as follows:

                          1.
Improve the college’s economic productivity without compromising   academic quality.




2.
Maximize student access, equity, success, and retention.



3.
Support enrollment targets.




4.
Support the college Mission.  


                  5.
Role of the Master Plan and comprehensive Mission.  (This was added as part of the feedback received.)


Proposed allocations to improve productivity (WSCH/FTEF) were highlighted:


                 1.
Decrease allocations in low-productivity programs.  It was noted this may be adverse to student access and enrollment targets.

                                
2.
Increase allocations in high-productivity areas that are also impacted.  These allocations would also support enrollment targets.


                 3.
Assist low producing areas to become higher producing on an on-going basis.  


Mr. Milanese inquired if the Master Plan should be influential in how allocations and targets are determined.  It was noted it would be added as item #5 under the guidelines.  It was clarified the Master Plan will be updated at times, which will allow for flexibility and responsiveness to change.  Next year, one goal will be to ask faculty members to review the Master Plan within the disciplines.  Mr. Sato noted his perception is the CEMC can allocate FTEF in a global perspective; the committee should decide if this is something to move forward with.   Several examples from the handout were highlighted.  President Halliday reported one item to add as #3 (see above).  Ms. Luster noted the draft document is a very good simulation but urged caution in how the data is interpreted.  

B.
Existing Enrollment Trends


There was a brief discussion regarding increasing allocations to anticipate forecast growth areas.  The data in the handout (page 2) was derived from the Master Plan and KH Consulting reports.  It was emphasized that each discipline and the issues surrounding it should be reviewed carefully to better determine how much growth can accurately be forecasted.  One comment was that several of the disciplines noted in the reports are important to the Mission, though they might be low-productivity areas at this time.  



C.
Gateway/Emerging Areas


Mr. Sato reported much of the information on the handout for this section was contributed by Birgitte Ryslinge.  The question is to determine whether or not allocations should be increased to improve access in gateway disciplines, and emerging areas that may evolve into higher-productivity programs and if so, what would the process entail.   A question arose as to what the term “gateway” meant.  It was explained as offering courses that are prerequisites or recommendations for courses outside of a particular discipline.  

Discussion centered on what programs investments might be made in; new areas as well as those which might need to be restructured.  It was suggested that Work Experience be seriously considered, as it currently is not being fully utilized, and has the potential for enormous contact hours.   The question arose as to whether or not it is feasible to “earmark” the FTEF (60%) allocation prior to the full amount being known.  Several committee members felt disciplines may want to approve this prior to moving forward with any type of process.  There are many “layers” which need to be considered.  It was suggested the committee attempt to gauge the feeling of the faculty at large prior to making a decision to act upon it.  

It was noted in the future, both unforeseen and foreseen events will lead to changes, such as the new buildings, new scheduling software, and over time the demographics of the students will change.  The system of process(es) implemented should be responsive, flexible, and allow for necessary change.  It was uncertain if a process can be implemented by this fall.  Mr. Sato reported there might be an issue of wait listing to consider, as the Academic Senate has been discussing this.  Everyone was asked to review the handout and provide feedback to Mr. Sato.   
7.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
  
Mr. Milanese reported LPC is looking into implementing a Carpentry Apprenticeship Program in conjunction with the Pleasanton Unified School District (PUSD).  The PUSD currently oversees and operates the program with a full-time coordinator.  They would like to associate with LPC to create a program by which credit would be given by examination.  LPC would develop the curriculum in the beginning, and in the long-term take over the program.  Mr. Milanese explained that apprenticeship funding is different than normal funding, and generally speaking is funded per hour/per student.   The Board of Trustees is reviewing the details.  This is potentially a great opportunity for LPC to integrate students into the college community.  Birgitte Ryslinge has been coordinating this effort with the PUSD.

Dr. Machamer reported the District has purchased a Strategic Planning software program.  From initial experiences it appears to have a great deal of capabilities, and will gather more detailed and specific data, which will allow for a much broader overall perspective.  It is a new tool the CEMC should be able to utilize in the future, especially with Discipline Plans.  

Ms. Cole brought forth an issue originally raised at the last Academic Senate meeting.  She briefly highlighted a financial report compiled by the auditors, who were hired by the District, which noted a 7% growth rate.  

The question was twofold, first, where does the 7% figure originate from, and secondly, why are auditors making what appears to be arbitrary growth projections.   Mr. Milanese and Ms. Luster indicated it may be from a larger financial report that is now obsolete.  Both individuals indicated they will research the matter further.  Mr. Milanese indicated he will contact the District Office to make sure old data is not being reproduced and distributed.
8.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
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